FLORIDA COMMUNITY COLLEGE SYSTEM

PUTTING MINDS TO WORK

J. David Armstrong, Jr. Interim Chancellor Ph: (850) 488-1721 SUNCOM: 278-1721 Fax: (850) 488-9763

Memorandum Number 02-38

August 15, 2002

MEMORANDUM

TO: Community College Presidents

FROM: J. David Armstrong, Jr.

SUBJECT: 2001-2002 Cost Analysis

The purpose of this memorandum is to inform you that the 2001-2002 Annual Cost Analysis, which was tentatively scheduled for release on August 2, 2002, is being delayed by approximately two weeks. This delay is the result of incorrect data submitted to our Bureau of Research and Information Systems' Student Database. As a result of this incorrect data, the Bureau had to reopen the database to allow twelve colleges to resubmit their data. These colleges resubmitted their data, and it is currently being reviewed. Our revised date of release is Monday, August 19, 2002, with a date of response no later than Monday, September 30, 2002. We apologize for any inconvenience this delay may cause.

If you have any questions, please contact Carolyn McGriff at SUNCOM 278-7926, extension 160 or (850) 488-7926, extension 160. Her e-mail address is carolyn.mcgriff@fldoe.org.

JDA/cml

FLORIDA BOARD OF EDUCATION

CHAIR Phil Handy Winter Park

Linda Eads Miami

T. Willard Fair Miami

Charles Garcia Boca Raton

Julia Johnson Orlando

William "Bill" Proctor St. Augustine

Carolyn Roberts Ocala

SECRETARY, FLORIDA BOARD OF EDUCATION Jim Horne

COMMISSIONER OF EDUCATION Charlie Crist